Sacramento Youth Soccer League

Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N · U.S.Y.A · U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A

P.O. Box 22185 Sacramento, California 95822



SYSL Board of Manager's Meeting Tuesday, July 11, 2006

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order at 7:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

Secretary Celia Garcia not in attendance.

VISITORS:

Hilario Saldovar from Southgate Others unclear on tape.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

John Gerald motion to approve seconded by Pete Peckenpaugh.

FIRST VICE REPORT:

Sarah Najarro has nothing to report

HEAD COACH REPORT:

Steve Martinez reported that two "E" clinics are finished first F clinic at fruitridge is full and closed. Land Park on July 14th and 15th is full and closed. Next F is August 4th and 5th and will fill up quickly. GK August 25, 26 seven coaches signed up for this class. No more E D clinics this year. d6soccer.org/coaching/clinics. Send \$25 check to Steve and he will hold check and return upon completion of the clinic. If the participant does not show the check is cashed. Greenhaven is hosting the Goalkeeper Clinic.

HEAD REFEREE REPORT:

Don Specklemeir reported that there are two referee clinics coming up. August 1st, 3rd, 8th and 10th at Sierra II and is being hosted by Land Park. This clinic is full. Dixon clinic is still open. It is scheduled for August 14th,16th, 21st and 23rd. Registration forms are downloadable from the SYSL website. If another clinic is needed and a club would like to coordinate a coaches clinic, Don will help with the contact, but the individual club will be responsible for the \$270 fee. Reminder: Coaches need to have referee licenses this year. If they are not certified, they cannot coach in Metro League next year.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Hope Anaya offered copies of the report.

METRO REPORT:

Sarah Najarro recommended that clinics be held earlier in order to fulfill the requirement for licenses metro coaches as referees. Next year all applications will be due in the middle of May, and all packets must be complete. No incomplete applications will be accepted. Registration is final for Metro. Give a copy of the license to the registrar and to the Metro Coordinator. Each Manager is responsible for supplying that to both.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT:

Jennifer Neuner reported that Metro teams deadlines were set for July 7th and teams are still late turning in their paperwork. Teams can start registering as early as May 1st. Encourage your teams to register early. This will ensure that there is not a rush at the last minute. There are over 6200 players registered with the league. Now it is time to coordinate the player pass. July 28th is the deadline for rec teams to have their paperwork into the registrar.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

Hosting is Our Lady of Guadalupe at 711 T Street across from Southside Park.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

At the last district meeting there was a detective regarding Megan's Law. The best guardian for children are their parents over 90% of the children assaulted are assaulted by a friend or relative. Parents know where your kids are and know who they are with.

COMMITTEE REPORT:

nothing to report

OLD BUSINESS:

Nothing

NEW BUSINESS:

Unclear on tape...

GOOD OF GAME:

Liz Lehrman thanked everyone for the flowers that she received during her surgery and her daughters.

Other information unclear on tape.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion to adjourn made by Liz Lehrman and seconded by Pete Peckenpaugh. Adjourned at 8:49 p.m.

NEXT MEETING:

Host Club: Our Lady of Guadalupe Location: 711 T Street

Directions: Exit Highway 50 (westbound on 10th and eastbound on 15th)